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Jacksonville Waterways Commission, Lori Boyer, Chair

FLORIDA INLAND NAVIGATION DISTRICT (FIND) SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, December 6, 2017
Lynwood Roberts Room, Ground Floor, City Hall
10:00 A.M.
In Attendance:  Council Vice President Aaron Bowman, Chair, Commissioners Steve Swann, Vice Chair, Commissioner Jed Davis, Marshall Adkison, Ex Off;  Council Member Lori Boyer, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston,  Bob Skalitzky, Brian Burket, Natural and Marine Resources, Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Dockmaster, Philip Zamarron, Legislative Assistant, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division. 
The Chair called the meeting to order at 10:04 A.M. and asked attendees to identify themselves for the record.
The Chair indicated that this could likely be the last meeting of the subcommittee.  The meeting’s objective is to prioritize the potential 2018 FIND projects that could be eligible for the $1.4 million that is available for Duval County projects.

Brian Burket distributed an updated list of Potential 2018 FIND Projects – dated 12.6.17 (both projects recommended by staff and alternative projects)  as we;; as the status of active FIND projects previously approved for 2015, 2016 and 2017 and Proposed and Projected Projects for 2018 and 2019.  The projects were differentiated as design or construction stages.  There were also estimated costs.
Mr. Burket reviewed the projects.  At the outset he reported that the Tillie Fowler kayak launch, currently in design phase, will be ready to move forward with construction in 2018.
Mr. Burket noted that probable construction cost for the Palm’s Fish Camp dock expansion project has dramatically increased from $500,000 to $800,000.  

He reported that the City has heard from the City of Atlantic Beach and learned that Atlantic Beach will be submitting a design project valued at $100,000 for 2018 FIND funding though a specific project has not yet been identified.

Riverfront Park boat dock design project was removed from the Recommended Projects list since it will be funded as part of the 2017 FIND design project for fishing structure at the same park.
Three FEMA- eligible projects had been removed from the Alternative projects list.  Exchange Island trail and picnic expansion is a project that has been added to the Alternative Projects list per request of Council Member Bowman.  Mr. Burket distributed a master site plan that depicted the shelter and trail features that are to be constructed at the facility.  Council Member Boyer observed that the Exchange Island facility is a good, natural site that could involve Eagle Scout volunteer work.  Mr. Burket indicated that Eagle Scouts and other youth organizations have already done a lot of work at the site.
The Subcommittee discussed three sites that Commissioner Adkison had suggested to be assessed by the Commission as possible acquisition projects that could be eligible for FIND funding.  One of the sites is Chowder Ted’s Restaurant that is located on Heckscher Drive.
The property is currently for sale for $400,000.  Another site is located across the street from Palm’s Fish Camp that is for sale for $850,000.  A third site is located is located at the Brown’s Creek Fish Camp on Heckscher Drive.   The owner of this particular property is only interested in selling a small portion of the property.
Council Member Boyer said that because of the significant price increase for the Palm’s Fish Camp dock expansion project, it was worth debating its impact vs. funding multiple other projects.  Captain Jim Suber said that the Palm’s Fish Camp dock expansion project was a worthy project.  Commissioner Jed Davis concurred because one of the goals of waterways activation is to create destinations for the boating public.   He wishes that we could fast-track the work and not have to wait until 2019 to commence.  Mr. Burket indicated that if we wait on 2018 FIND funding for this project, the construction bid for project would not go out until early 2019.  The Chair, Council Member Bowman, feels that the project is significant because it becomes yet another place for boaters to go.  It was suggested that a portion of the dock project could be accomplished in 2018 using Florida Boater Improvement Program (FBIP) funds which would alleviate ongoing conflicts between boaters using the ramp and those docking to access the restaurant.  This would allow decreasing the remaining components of the FIND project to $700,000.
Mr. Burket distributed copies of the FY 2018-2022 Capital Improvement Program (CIP) General Capital Improvement Projects.  The Subcommittee had requested this information at its previous meeting.  Water-related projects on the list were highlighted.

Mr. Burket reported that a refrain that was continually observed at public meetings of the Maritime Management Plan was that it was imperative to take care of the existing resources and facilities that the City currently has before building anything new.
Commissioner Adkison raised an issue that he was concerned about regarding the Liberty Street basin and dredge project.  He was particularly concerned about the prospect of a dredge with the existent pilings.  The Chair suggested that a meeting be arranged with Tom Fallin of the Public Works Department to discuss the matter.  Brian Burket and Commissioner Steve Swann will schedule a meeting with Mr. Fallin.

To utilize the remaining available cap of 2018 FIND funds, the following projects were moved up from the Alternative Projects list to the Recommended Projects list: Riverview Park boat ramp design, Ribault River Preserve fishing structure design, Exchange Island design of remaining master plan facilities, and acquisition of Chowder Ted’s Restaurant property.  In case the acquisition project isn’t successful, the back-up project is design for Reed Island dock and park development.  It was further recommended that the renovation needs at Hood Landing Boat Ramp could be accomplished with FBIP and Loblolly funds.
Commissioner Steve Swann motioned to recommend approval of the Potential 2018 FIND projects, as amended.  (See attached list projects).  The Subcommittee voted to recommend approval.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:35 A.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729
December 11, 2017

Posted: 12:00 P.M.
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